Environment & Planning Strategic Policy Committee Meeting held on 13th December 2016 at 10am, Old Reference Library, Council Offices, Farnham Street, Cavan  
Present: Cllr. D. Brady (Chairperson), Cllr. W. Bennett, Cllr. M. Argue, T. Cooney (Agricultural Pillar), F. McCabe (Environment Pillar), G. Finn (Director of Service), N. O’Kane, (Sen. Planner), C. O’Callaghan (A/Sen. Engineer), C. Craven (AO), C. Boylan (LMO).
Apologies: Cllr. F. Curtin, Cllr. V. Smith.
1. Minutes of previous meeting

The minutes were proposed by Cllr. M. Argue and Seconded by Cllr. W. Bennett 
2. Matters Arising

Ger Finn advised that Council officials would be meeting with Bus Eireann representatives in respect of the IBAL report in the New Year. 
3. Draft Policy on New Public Lighting 
Alan Lyons Executive Engineer, provided members with a detailed presentation on the Council’s draft policy.  He explained that the new policy on public lighting will apply to (i) new private housing developments, (ii) new council housing estates and (iii) new route lighting along roads.  His presentation also covered policy objectives, budgetary costs, particulars in relation to public lighting in private estates, reporting of faults, design standards and guidelines and other specifications.
The Chairperson advised that the draft policy was due for consideration at the next Council Meeting.  
Recommendation:
On the proposal of Cllr. M. Argue and Seconded by Cllr. W. Bennett, that the draft policy for New Public Lighting was unanimously agreed by the members and is recommended for adoption at the next meeting of Cavan County Council.
4. Development Contribution Scheme 
· Nicholas O’ Kane provided details of the changes to the Development Contribution Scheme that had been agreed by the Council at its meeting on the 9th of December last.  These included: 
· Agriculture Structures €5 per square metre (0m2 -300m2 exempt) This 300m2 exemption shall only be availed of once.;

· Areas where soil tests require provision of elaborate treatment works > €8,000, applicants shall qualify for a rebate of 75% expenditure occurred.

5. Presentation by Connaught Ulster Waste Enforcement 
Regional Lead Authority. (WERLA)

Dearn McClintock, Technical Advisor, Connaught Ulster WERLA explained the rationale behind the establishment of the 3 Waste Enforcement Regional Lead Authorities (Connaught Ulster, East & Midlands and Southern Region).  The CU WERLA operates under a consortium of Donegal and Leitrim Local Authorities and its office is based in Carrick on Shannon.  He stated that the main objective of the CUWERLA is to provide a coordinated and consistent approach to waste enforcement across the Region.  This will achieved through Service Level Agreements between the WERLA and Local Authorities, provision of training and development of management information systems and joint initiatives with Local Authorities in respect of waste enforcement and criminal investigation.  The Technical Advisor’s presentation also provided details of fines and complaints issued across the region and progress achieved in 2016.  He cited the National Priorities for 2017 across the 3 Regions:
· Illegal dumping including C&D waste;

· Household waste compliance including, Brown Bins

· End of life vehicles 

· End of life tyres

The Chairperson thanked Mr. McClintock for his very informative presentation.  Colm raised a query in relation to the number of Waste Collectors operating and whether their provision of information to customers with regard to recent developments e.g. Pay by Weight was appropriate.  In response, Dearn McClintock pointed that the number of household waste collectors had fallen from 115 to 69 in recent months in light of new standards set in waste legislation and the State was responsible for the efficient collection of household waste.
Cllr. Bennett and T Cooney raised a similar issue in respect of landowner’s liability in relation to rubbish that may have been illegally dumped on a landowner’s property.  D. McClintock stated that it was up to the landowner and respective local authority to work together to identify the original owner of such waste.  F. McCabe sought clarity on the issue of enforcement regulations pertaining to the householder and waste collectors.  In reply, Mr. McClintock advised that under the provisions of the waste management act, the householder has a responsibility to manage their waste in an appropriate manner and the household waste collector must have a licence to operate and collect waste and is subject to stringent conditions.
6. AOB

1. Areas of Natural Constraint.
Both F. McCabe and T. Cooney raised concerns regarding future proposed changes to agricultural areas in Co. Cavan that are currently classified as having disadvantaged status.  Following a general discussion, it was agreed that the IFA would make a presentation on this issue at the next meeting of the Strategic Policy Committee.

Date and Time of next meeting

24th of January 2017 @ 9.30am in the Old Reference Library, Farnham Street, Cavan

